

St Ronan's Recarson

School Reopens

School reopens for the new academic year on Monday 2nd September 2019

Monthly newsletter 27th June 2019

A wonderful end to a very successful year!



Term 3 has been a very happy, successful month as the children have taken part in numerous events. The footballers won the Paddy Bogan Beragh tournament to take the shield home to St Ronan's Recarson for a 6th consecutive year. The hurlers were successful in Cumann na mBunscol Outdoor Hurling Final winning the Tyrone title. A wonderful achievement for our school!

Having qualified from the Beragh Tournament our boys attended the Cumman naBunscol Outdoor finals in Garvaghy and again after some fantastic football emerged as Tyrone County Champions! The girls Netball team have also put in a wonderful effort this year and recently won the St Mary's Annual Netball Tournament! Terrific achievement girls! We had a fun-filled day at sports day, with the Red 2 team victorious!





On 14th June, all our P6 girls and boys travelled to Cappagh playing fields for the annual, much anticipated Donnelly cup. Some wonderful football was played on the day, with three out of our 4 teams winning! We are extremely proud of the wonderful football played and the high level of sportsmanship each child displayed at this tournament. Well done girls and boys, a fantastic achievement! That evening, we had a our very successful Family Fun evening at Youth Sport, raising £658 after expenses. A wonderful end to a positive year for our Parent support Group. Many thanks to our PSG for their hard work throughout the year.





On Tuesday past, we celebrated the end of a very productive year of Shared Education with the STEM Aware Science Show. The children were amazed at the impressive experiments and the show was a fitting end of to great year's project. Last Thursday was a busy day for the school as our P4&5 classes headed to Croke Park, for an all-expenses paid trip, courtesy of the Irish News! The children enjoyed a wonderful, memorable day as they met Conor McManus and explored the stadium of Croke Park! Also, pupils from St Ronan's took part in the Cross Country Running event at Omagh Leisure Centre, with a wonderful effort from all participants. A special mention to Taegan and Daithi who came 2nd and 3rd in their respective P6 races. Our final outing of the year was to the Omagh St Enda's Tournament on Friday past. Again our footballers, both boys and girls, put in a mammoth performance with three out of four teams winning their finals and taking the Cups to Recarson for the first time!! Overall a very successful month and wonderful year for our extremely talented pupils at St Ronan's Recarson!





Further pictures and reports are available to view on the website www.recarsonps.com





